Peterson, Bobbye

From: Sandra Mathieu <mathiesa@yahoo.com>

Sent: Sunday, March 10, 2019 11:01 PM

To: JudTestimony

Subject: Testimony in support of HB-7218, HB-7223, HB-7219 and SB-60

Senator Winfield, Representative Stafstrom, ranking members Kissel and Rebimbas and
distinguished members of the Joint Committee on the Judiciary:

My name is Sandra Olsen, | am a resident of Haddam Neck, CT. | am a grandmother and very
concerned about the safety of my beautiful grandchildren.

I am testifying in support of H.B. 7218, An Act Concerning the Safe Storage of Firearms in the
Home, H.B. 7223 An Act Concerning the Safe Storage of Firearms in Vehicles, H.B. 7219, An Act
Concerning Ghost Guns and S.B. 60 An Act Concerning the Presentation of a Carry Permit.

| am not opposed to rational adults owning and using guns in a responsible manner. As a responsible
adult | believe we all need to strive to create a safer environment for all people but especially our
children.

H.B. 7218, An Act Concerning the Safe Storage of Firearms in the Home, H.B. 7223 An Act
Concerning the Safe Storage of Firearms in Vehicles

There are mechanisms that can safely lock weapons much more securely than is currently required.
Glass is hardly a safe deterrent to secure anything not in a home or car.

S.B. 60 An Act Concerning the Presentation of a Carry Permit

I am required to show several forms: license, insurance card and registration, when stopped at a routine
check point. I fail to see how having to show the gun permit, that one is mandated to carry while carrying
a firearm is a violation of the gun owners rights.

| strongly support H.B. 7218, H.B. 7219 and S.B. 60 and urge you to favorably vote these bills out of
the Judiciary Committee.

Sincerely,
Sandra Olsen
Haddam Neck, CT




